
 November-December 2018

More Busy Schedule! 
As 2018 drew to a close, God kept on filling up our schedule all 
the way before a couple weeks before Christmas. This mean that 
we had meetings nonstop every single week from September to 
December, what a blessing! We traveled as far as Pennsylvania and 
West Virginia, and had the wonderful privilege of becoming two 
churches’ first missionary! By the end, we were quite exhausted, 
especially as Colleen develop more into her pregnancy. We were 
thankful for the break around Christmas before 2019 began. 

(Colleen and I singing at one of our meetings)

Preaching
Just like in my previous prayer letter,  I got the opportunity to 
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preach at several churches as my wife interpreted for me. It was 
great to see them being exposed to that and to show them that 
the deaf can share God’s Word as the hearing can. Of course, it 
was  different  for  them  as  they  were  listening  to  me  preach 
through my wife. I joked during some of those occasions that this 
is  probably  the only  time a  fundamental  baptist  church would 
have a  lady preacher!  Right before one of  those meetings,  the 
pastor of the church came up to me and asked me how does it all 

work  when  I  preach.  I  responded 
that  my  wife  will  be  doing  the 
preaching .  It  took  him  a  few 
moments  for  him  to  gather  his 
thoughts together and he figured it 
out right there that I’ll  be the one 
who  is  actually  preaching  and  my 
wi fe  i s  s impl y  se r v ing  a s  an 
interpreter. Fun times!

Church Pioneering Conference
Around the beginning of December, 
We  went  to  a  regional  conference 
ca l l ed  the  church  p ioneer ing 

conference  in  northern  New Jersey, 
right outside of New York City. I didn’t get a chance to speak but the pastor of the host church asked me 
to share my work next year. I also got the opportunity to meet many pastors from the northeast and got 
invitations to come in 2019 as far north as Massachusetts. Praise the Lord! Please pray that the door 
remains open for me go to them. 

Support Update
Our busy schedule has started to paid off, we’re seeing more support coming in now. Since our last prayer 
letter, our support has more than tripled, from 3% to 10%! As of now, 2019 remains mostly unscheduled, 
please pray for us to have more meetings. 

Prayer Requests
• For our support level to increase.

• For our schedule in 2019 to be filled with meetings.

• For my wife’s continued smooth pregnancy.

-Thank you!!
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